
The Hamble School
The Hamble School – Achieving Excellence Together

In this week’s edition of the newsletter, we will be featuring 
some stories from different departments across the school. 
There is not long to go now until the end of the school year, 
but we still have lots going on! 

A reminder that we communicate with parents/carers via email, 
text message and on Class Charts. You can also sign up for the 
latest news and reminders on Twitter – please use this link to 
‘follow’ us https://twitter.com/TheHambleSchool 

If you need help with access to any of our communication 
systems, please email general@thehambleschool.co.uk and 
we will be happy to direct you to the relevant person who can 
help.
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LIBRARY 
BOOKS

HOME COVID-19 TESTING
A reminder that we encourage all households to regularly use 
rapid lateral flow Home Testing kits for asymptomatic testing. 
This is to keep everyone in the school and local community safe. 

Testing kits are handed out regularly by tutors, but are also 
available for your household at your local pharmacy or by 
following this link to order them via post: https://www.gov.uk/
order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-tests 

This is quick and easy; testing kits usually arrive the next day.

All library books 
need to be returned 
to the LRC by 

Wednesday 21st July

DATES FOR 
YOUR DIARY

Wednesday 14th July 
Summer Arts Celebration 

Tuesday 20th July 
Year 6 Transition Day

Wednesday 21st July 
Year 6 Transition Day

Friday 23rd July 
Last day of term: Non school 

uniform day. School closes for 
students at 1pm.

Friday 3rd September 
First day of term for all 

students.

Tickets are still available for 
the 6:15pm, 6:30pm  

and 7pm slots. 

To order, please go to  
www.scopay.com/hamble

Tickets are £2.50  
and the guided tour will last 
approximately 40 minutes.

Please see the advert on 
page 2 for more information...

SUMMER ARTS 
CELEBRATION 2021
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Open Evening
Thursday 23RD September 2021 - 5.30pm-8pm
Are you making plans for your child’s transition to 

secondary school in 2022?

The Hamble School looks forward to welcoming you to our Open Evening on Thursday 
23rd September. You will have the opportunity to tour the classrooms, meet teachers and 
students and hear the Headteacher’s Presentation at 6.15pm or 7pm. Additionally our 
Open Mornings will enable you to experience a typical morning at The Hamble School.

Alternatively email intake2022@thehambleschool.co.uk or call 
us to find out about our Open Mornings.

COME AND SEE WHAT THE HAMBLE SCHOOL HAS TO OFFER

The Hamble School
Achieving Excellence Together

Call us on 023 8045 2105 or visit our website 
www.thehambleschool.co.uk 
“The Hamble School – ‘Good’ with ‘Outstanding’ 
Leadership and Management.” (Ofsted 2017)
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RATE MY  
PLATE!
Share a picture of your lunch 
with a quick description and 
how it fits the checklist to 
pknight@thehambleschool.
co.uk

House points for entries and 
the best will be shared with the 
school.

CHECKLIST – this can be 
downloaded, along with this 
poster, by visiting:  
www.thehambleschool.co.uk/
summer-2021

INSED DAYS 
2021-22

INSED DAYS
Thursday 2 September 2021

Monday 18 October 2021
Friday 26 November 2021

Tuesday 8 March 2022
Friday 24 June 2022

Connor McHugh in Year 7 has 
achieved his Bronze and Silver 
awards for iDEA this year. 

Year 7 have been completing 
badges on www.idea.org.uk 
as part of their homework for 
Computer Science and have been 
working towards their Bronze 
award. 

Connor has completed additional 
badges.

Well done Connor!

iDEA  AWARD
Computer Science
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YEAR 10 PREFECTS
I am immensely proud of all the Year 10 
students who have taken the opportunity 
to apply for a Prefect position in Year 11.

I was so impressed with the quality 
of your applications and I have really 
enjoyed reading about the fantastic 
(sometimes hidden) qualities, 
experiences and ideas that so many of 
you have to help you succeed in your 
roles.

You are all truly exceptional and you 
will certainly continue to make our 
entire student community feel as 
though they are part of an even greater 
#TeamHamble, thanks to you at the 
helm.

Congratulations to all of you!

Firstly, I would like to 
thank all those students 
who have taken part in 
the many School Council 
meetings this year.  

It has been fantastic to 
hear the students views on 
so many subjects. 

We have been able to 
discuss how to improve the 
physical environment of the 
school which has already 
had significant changes 
with more to follow over the 
summer.

The students have also 
been able to share their 
ideas regarding school 
policies and are therefore 
contributing to the future 
of the school. There have 
been some particularly 
special contributions 
because students being 
mature and honest 
regarding sensitive 
subjects. 

We are all looking 
forward to next year and 
how we can all work 
together to make change.

STUDENT
VOICE

In media over the past few weeks, both Year 9 and 10 have 
been working really hard to prepare and complete their 
end of year exams.

Year 9 have been studying their first GCSE case study by 
focussing on The Lego Movie. They have embraced their 
introduction to applying media theory really well.

Year 10 have been revising TV and promoting media, ready 
for their exams. They have covered everything from 1960s TV 
crime drama The Avengers, to modern 
day BBC crime drama Cuffs.

We were really impressed with how 
our students in Year 9 and 10 applied 
themselves to their exams – they 
should all be very proud.

Going into the final weeks the Year 9s 
are now designing a new magazine 
for Lego Movie gamers, in order 
to practise their design skills. Year 
10 have now started the research 
and planning stages of their GCSE 
coursework; they are due to take 
photos over the summer holidays 
are we can’t wait to see what they 
produce.

YEAR 9 & 10 MEDIA

A MESSAGE FROM MRS EMMETT-CALLAGHAN A MESSAGE FROM 
MR WOOD
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TOP REWARD POINTS
YEAR 7

Eve H (7-3)
Poppy A (7-3)
Blake S (7-7)
Ethan H (7-2)
Jono G (7-5)

YEAR 8
Frederick F (8-1)

Magdalena W (8-8)
Josh R (8-8)

Wilson S (8-6)
David Y (5-5)

YEAR 9
Elysia W (9-7)

Ella H (9-7)
Lily M (9-6)

Grace R (9-3)
Keira C (9-3)

YEAR 10
Alfie W (10-3)
Hope C (10-2)

Ceire C-M (10-2)
Chloe H (10-1)
Amelia B (10-5)

Congratulations to the following students who have achieved the most reward 
points over the last fortnight:

It has been a very busy term so far in the Technology department. 

In Year 10, students have been working hard towards their GCSE and BTEC qualifications, 
with Engineering students nearly finishing their acoustic amplifier projects. Design Technology 
students have begun their coursework folders and picked from three thought provoking titles – 
keeping fit and active, dealing with emergencies and outdoor living. 

Food Preparation and Nutrition students have continued to learn a mix of both theory and 
practical and there is a real buzz about the department with the return of practical work being 
phased back in to lessons, safely and properly.

We are very proud of the work produced this term, and are looking forward to showing off some 
newly developed projects with years 7-9 next academic year. Well done to all of our amazing 
students.

DESIGN & TECHNOLOGY

The department would like to thank all those students who have worked so diligently 
over the year.

A special mention to the current Year 7s who have made such an excellent transition to 
secondary school. We have especially enjoyed seeing you mature over the year. There has 
been some excellent work produced on diversity and many students have taken an active role 
within their lessons.

In GCSE history it has been good to see that so many students have worked hard on their key 
skills and knowledge. The end of year exams have demonstrated the use of revision techniques 
and we are really proud of what students achieved. Please remember that the amount of 
knowledge needed in history is quite large but with consistent hard work and effort you will see 
improvement, no matter what level you are working at.

We would also like to thank our parents/carers who support their children. It has made this year 
a lot more productive knowing that parents/ carers are ready to support the learning of history 
students. We have had many communications asking for guidance, as well as updated – please 
keep contacting us. Working together really makes a difference.

HISTORY DEPARTMENT


